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REPORT OF THE 
EXECUTIVE SUBCOMMITTEE 

OF THE 
ARKANSAS LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL 

 
November 15, 2013 

 
 

Co-Chairs: 
 
 
We, your Executive Subcommittee of the Arkansas Legislative Council, met at 10:30 a.m. on 
Thursday, November 14, 2013 in Room 205 of the State Capitol.  The members present are 
reflected on the sign in sheet. 
 
The subcommittee discussed attendance of the Legislative Council subcommittees. 
 
Marty Garrity, Director, Bureau of Legislative Research gave an update on the pending lawsuits 
impacting the General Assembly. 
 
Director Marty Garrity presented her Director’s Report to the subcommittee.  She discussed 
social media for the BLR, and notified them that beginning November 18, 2013 all BLR emails 
will contain a disclaimer stating that in accordance with the law, the contents of the email shall 
not be used for political purposes.  She also notified them of the retirement of Kim Arnall, 
Assistant Director for Fiscal Services. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.   
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
___________________________                                        _______________________________ 
Senator Bill Sample                                                              Representative Terry Rice 
Senate Vice Co-Chair                                                           House Vice Co-Chair 
 
 


